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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 30th November 2015 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-  Mr Kevin Morris (Chairman), Messrs John Griffiths, Bryn Vaughan, Julian Harries, 

David Ambrey and the Clerk.
1. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mrs Anne James and Councillor David Howlett Pembs County Council.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) SPEED CHECK AT WOODSTOCK. A summary of the results of the survey showed that 15% of the traffic travelling in both directions was exceeding the speed limit.

(b) STREET LAMP NEAR BRYNHEULOG. The faulty lamp and original pole have been replaced with a new column and lantern. A new electricity supply will be connected in four to six weeks.
(c) ARAF/SLOW ROAD MARKINGS NEAR UPPER PENCASTELL. A reply has been received from the Head of Highways & Construction, Pembs County Council stating that the county council will supply ARAF/SLOW road markings near the ‘Cattle’ warning sign to the east of Pencastell in order to reduce the speed of traffic in this area.

(d) DRAFT CHARTER. The questionnaire regarding the draft Charter between Pembs County Council and the Town and Community Councils was completed. Members agreed with all the proposals.

(e) WALLIS POND. Due to the recent heavy rainfall, the contractors have been unable to clear willow and scrub from around the pond and the nearby stream. Members of the Community Council and local residents intend clearing the scrub from outside Upper Pencastell and Glanyrafon when weather permits.
4. Highway Matters.
(a) POTHOLES. Potholes were reported on the B4329 between Bigws and Derlon, between Y Garn and Ambleston Cross Roads, between Ambleston Cross Roads and Cwarre Duon Cross Roads, between Wallis Lodge and Woodstock Cross, and between Parcyllyn and Little Newcastle Cross Roads.
(b) BLOCKED DRAIN. A blocked drain was reported between the two entrances to Rinaston Farm.

(a) and (b) are to be reported to the Pembs County Council Service Line.
5. Planning. 
(a) A planning application for a two storey rear extension with single storey side extension at The Old Post Office, Ambleston had been observed by three members prior to the meeting. They supported the application
(b) A planning application for Alterations and extension at Lledrog, Wallis was observed. Members supported the application.
6. Precept 2016/17.

The Clerk informed the meeting that the Community Council continues to hold substantial cash reserves. Spending in this financial year will be less than £2,000.00. It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Bryn Vaughan and agreed to precept £1,800.00, the same amount as this year.
7. Hire of Hall
John Griffiths declared an interest being a member of the Memorial Hall Management Committee and took no part in the discussion. It was proposed by Bryn Vaughan, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to pay £30.00 for the hire of the hall for the period May 2015 to November 2015 inclusive.
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8. Correspondence.
(a) A questionnaire was received from Pembs County Council regarding the county council’s £40 million budget pressure. After discussion it was agreed that John Griffiths and the Clerk complete the questionnaire and return to Pembs County Council before 4th January 2016.

(b) An email had been received from the Renewals Officer, Pembs County Council regarding the identification of oil clubs within the community. Members were not aware of any oil club in the community. The Clerk to reply by email.

(c) A questionnaire had been received from the Dyfed Powys Police & Crime Commissioner regarding the 2016/17 policing precept. The questionnaire was completed.

(d) Posters regarding changes to waste and recycling collections over the Christmas and New Year holiday period to be placed in the Notice Boards.

(e) A request for financial support was received from Wales Air Ambulance. It was proposed by Bryn Vaughan, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to make a donation of £50.00.
(f) A booklet on Transforming Mental Health Services was received for information.

(g) It was agreed to circulate Clerks & Councils Direct magazine.

9. Any Other Business.
(a) John Griffiths attended the final Police Liaison meeting on 10th November at Crundale Hall. He reported that PCSO Jude Parr would be prepared to attend a meeting of the Community Council at any time.
(b) Residents in Wallis Village are considering fund raising to provide a Defibrillator for use in the community.

(c) A Broadband cabinet has been installed near the entrance to The Court, Woodstock.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.25 p m and he wished everyone a Happy Christmas and a Prosperous New Year.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 25th January 2016 at 7.30 p m.
